
The Exeter R/C Eagles, Inc. 

Meeting Minutes 

JUNE 2012 

Our monthly club meeting was held on Wednesday, June 20, 2012 at the flying field and 
called to order by President Ed Lopuski at 7:00pm with 9 members present. The club 
currently has 38 paid members.  

OLD Business: (from last month)  

Membership rosters have been emailed to all members. If you have not received a copy 
of the membership roster, please contact one of the Club Officers. 

Membership has grown rapidly over recent months. It was discussed whether to limit the 
number of new members in our club. Even with membership at its current level, the field 
is not crowded. It was agreed by all members present that at this time there is not a need 
to close membership. 

Thanks to all of our members that have signed up to mow the grass. Dave Sharpless has 
been mowing the field for us on a fairly regular basis. Thanks for all your help, Dave!  
We are looking for others to assist with this as well. There is a signup sheet in the Pinbox 
at the field 

While on the subject of grass, we discussed the continued problem of people driving on 
the embankment in front of the field. Although members have been good about putting 
the signs out, they often do not deter the curious public. We have decided to create a new 
sign that instructs them to drive ¼ mile down the road to the field entrance. 

One of our new members, Dave Bateup, has volunteered to caulk and paint the Pinbox. 
Thanks, Dave! 

Ron Kasper is looking into finding plans for building some heli tables. We are also 
looking for input from the helicopter pilots as to what they might like. 

NEW Business: (from this month)  

Treasurer Dennis Snoke gave the Treasurer’s Report. He confirmed that we currently 
have 38 paid members and that the club’s finances are in order. It was discussed that 
another club member should be added as an authorized signatory on the bank account as 
a precaution. 

It was agreed that the Annual FunFly & Picnic will be held on Sunday, September 16, 
2012. Mark your calendars!!! 



Just a reminder that all guests must be accompanied by a club member. Your guests must 
also have a current AMA card if they are going to fly solo. If your guest does not have a 
current AMA card, they must buddy box with a club member. 

We had our nomination and election of new Club Officers for 2012-13. The club is proud 
to have Ed Lopuski continue as our President and Norris Matthews will remain as Vice 
President. Dennis Snoke will continue as Treasurer. Greg Laskoskie will serve as our 
new Safety Officer, and Aram Basmadjian will serve as our new Secretary.  We would 
like to thank our outgoing officers for their service to the club this past year. 

The next meeting will be Wednesday, July 18th at 7:00pm. Meeting was adjourned at 
8:00pm. 

2012-2013 Club Officers: 

President: Ed Lopuski 

Vice President: Norris Matthews 

Secretary: Aram Basmadjian 

Treasurer: Dennis Snoke 

Safety Officer: Greg Laskoskie 

 


